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	Ethical Dilemma


	The mission of the ethics committee is to assist the medical staff, employees, patients, and patients’ families in order to create and sustain and environment open to discussion regarding an array of topics. The focus of the committee is within the clinical arena; however, the members will assist on any issue when requested. The ethics committee will create an atmosphere for open and honest dialogue, will be a resource for all those involved, and take part in reviews and revisions of policies designed for patient care that have ethical implications. 

Any nurse, doctor, patient, patient family member, or patient surrogate may ask for an ethics consult. The committee must notify the attending doctor of the request. The purpose of the committee is to recommend a course of action rather than make direct healthcare decisions. 
The consult is made through the director of pastoral care or the committee chairperson. Whoever is notified will assemble the team within 24 hours. The team reviews the issue, possibly the medical record, and then offers decision-making advice or recommendations. Notes are made in the medical record as needed. The consultant or team will then complete a presentation.
	Ethics committees are able to provide both short-term and long-term assistance. They provide structure and guidelines for potential problems. The committee is a patient advocate because the patient is the focus of the conversations and decisions. Members of ethics committees should include doctors, nurses, clergy, social workers, pharmacists, nutritionists, administrative personnel, and legal experts.   (Yoder-Wise, 2003)
	During clinical this semester, I was not able to witness an ethical dilemma. However, the medical center has developed a policy on how to address a dilemma. The hospital has also created an ethics committee to address situations such as these. 

The nurse did describe one case to me they experienced within the last few months. A patient needed to have a PEG tube placed. A power of attorney (POA) was established for this patient. However, when it came time to perform the procedure, the POA was not able to be reached. The nursing staff did not know exactly how to approach the situation since something like this had not happened previously. As a result, the charge nurse called the ethics committee immediately. The final decision was to carry out the procedure and have the PEG tube placed.
Since a situation like this does not occur very frequently, my recommendation would be to re-educate the staff every three to six months on the proper steps to complete. The policy should be kept up at the main nurses’ station. Possibly, a check list should be created for the nurses to refer to in order to ensure all of the proper steps were addressed.    




